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January Birthdays

With 5-Year Multiples

Alvin Abramson • Zachary Atlas • Marsha 

Frank • Donna Hersch • Lindsey Kader

Allyson Kavich • Harriet Klopper • Phillip 

Lucoff • Allen Morris • Kathryn Myers 

Sandra Passer • Jack Scioli • Raisa Shats 

Miriam Steinberg

January Anniversaries
With 5-Year Multiples  

   Steven & Carol Bloch

   Myron & Harriet Marko

 Allen & Cindy Morris 

In Memoriam
Beth El extends our profound  

sympathy to the families of: 

April DePorte
Steven Jay Feldman
Irwin Goldenberg 

Ann Rosen Kaiman
Marci Brookstein Mainus

Gennadiy Menkov 
Anna Weisman 

May their memory always be 
for a blessing. 

We Share Your Joy
Mazel Tov on the Wedding of:
• Emily Newman & Martin McNabb

       Daughter of Patricia Newman

Mazel Tov on the Birth of:
• Corrine Ilene Kahn & Russel Joseph Kahn 

       Grandchildren of Bob & Roxanne Kahn
       Great-grandchildren of Marcel & Ilse Kahn and 
             Mary Lou Walker

• Baby Boy Rich
       Grandson of Joel & Mary Rich

• Zelda Bina Tziporah Rife
       Daughter of Jason & Julie Rife 
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Shabbat Shira – A New Melody for our Ancient Texts 
By Hazzan Michael Krausman

One of the 
most exciting 
readings of our 
annual cycle of 
Torah portions 
is the joyous 
Song of the Sea 
or Shirat Ha 

Yam. Contained within the weekly 
portion of B’Shalach, which recounts 
the movements of the newly freed 
Israelites as they begin to make their 
way to the promised land, the Shirat 
Ha Yam, was exclaimed immediately 
following the dramatic crossing of 
the Red Sea. The Song of the Sea 
concludes with an account of how 
Miriam, Moses’ sister, leads the 
people in dance celebrating the 
successful crossing and the 
vanquishing of Pharaoh’s pursuing 
army. Overflowing with ecstasy and 
gratitude, the children of Israel 
instinctively turn to song to express 
their deepest emotions.

The power of this hymn struck the 
framers of our liturgy so much that 
this ancient prayer is repeated each 

day in our morning service and 
portions of it, such as Mi Chamocha: 
“Who is like unto thee O Lord?”, are 
found in both the evening and 
morning prayers. Shirat Ha Yam is 
often alluded to when the liturgy 
references God’s role as a mighty 
savior and deliverer.

The Shabbat on which the weekly 
portion of B’Shalach is read is known 
as Shabbat Shira — the Sabbath of 
Song. This year, Shabbat Shira will 
occur on January 19, 2019. Shirat 
Ha Yam is chanted by interspersing 
the regular Torah cantillation melody 
(trope) with the beautifully melodic 
cantillation of the Song of Songs. 
The text of the Song is formatted in 
a uniquely spaced poetic style in the 
Torah scroll that is unlike any other 
portion.  Furthermore, Shirat Ha 
Yam is not the only special song 
recited on Shabbat Shira. The 
Haftara for B’Shalach contains the 
song of the great Jewish leader 
Deborah. This florid text includes a 
description of how the heroine Yael 
saves the Hebrews by slaying the 

mighty despot Sisera with a tent pin 
(you’ll have to come to the synagogue 
to get the whole story).

Shabbat Shira has become a time to 
reflect on the important role that 
song plays in our lives as Jews. Not 
only is music the best mechanism 
for expressing our deepest 
emotions, but it is the vehicle which 
transports prayers from our hearts 
to the gates of heaven. From Yiddish 
Lullabies to Ladino Love Songs to 
the modern sounds of Israeli Rock 
and Roll, Jewish music is the 
language of the Jewish soul. Thus it 
is fitting that Shabbat Shira, the 
Shabbat on which we read one of 
the earliest and most striking 
incidents of musical expression, be 
dedicated to Jewish music.

(continued on page 5)

Jewish music is the language of 
the Jewish soul.
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Contact Kjirsten Finnegan to place an ad today! 

kfinnegan@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2659

78th & Dodge Street 

390-2000

123rd & K Plaza 

334-9511

147th & Maple Road 

491-0900

Proud to Support 
Beth El Synagogue

402.339.4140 
www.keystoneglass.com

LOOKING TO BUY OR SELL? 
Give TONI a Call or Text Today!

Toni Rosen 
402.630.8664

toni.rosen@bhhsamb.com 
www.bhhsamb.com

A member of the franchise system of BHH Affiliates, LLC
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A Fun Afternoon at the Chanukah Pop Up Workshop
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Hazzan’s Column 
(continued  from page 3)

Please come and pray with us on Shabbat Shira, January 19, 2019. Together with some wonderful and talented singers 
who will be joining me, we will explore some of the transcendent and moving music of the Jewish renewal movement, 
independent Minyanim and other new avenues of Jewish musical expression. Perhaps the psalmist put it best in the 
prayer that we read every Friday evening, Shiru L’Ashem Shir Hadash – sing unto the Lord a new Song (psalm 96).

Hazzan Michael Krausman
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TILMER’S
Tree Care, Inc.

• Systemic Injection	 • Pruning & Shaping
• Fertilizing	 • Removal • Shrub Care
• Spraying	 • Certified Arborist
	1st Class Licensed Aborist	    Tilmer Stone
	Fully Insured • Free Estimates                          402-339-2569

Commercial • Industrial • Residential • Sheet Metal 

Locally owned & operated for over 95 years!
6102 Arbor St. • Omaha, NE 68106

402.348.0909
 www.independentroofing.net

Tritz Plumbing Inc.
Family owned 
since 1945

402-894-0300
www.tritz.com

Repair • Remodel

Rotella’s Italian Bakery has built its 
reputation on quality and service.  

Our 95 years experience in the wholesale 
bakery business has established us 

 as one of the premier wholesale bakeries 
in the industry.

An Omaha family tradition since 1921

6949 South 108th Street
La Vista, NE 68128

Phone: [402] 592.6600
Fax: [402] 592.2989

www.rotellasbakery.com
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As Jews, being 
welcoming is and 
always has been 

an integral part of who we are. 
Welcoming the stranger is one of 
Judaism’s most time-honored 
traditions. In fact, we are 
commanded to be a welcoming, 
warm, open, inclusive people.

Many times, we focus on welcoming 
the stranger.  For this article, I 
would like to take a slightly 
different tack on this topic.

Our Current (and outdated) 
Approach – As you know, we have 
greeters at all of our Shabbat and 
holiday services.  For major holidays, 
typically we have a congregant 
reach out to the previous greeters/
ushers and ask them to participate 
again.  We also reach out to new 
people and ask them to participate.

Why then, on Shabbat, do we exclude 
our congregants from greeting and 
only invite the members of our 
Board of Trustees to participate?  I 
asked several people why we use 
this approach. Yep, you got it… We 
have always done it this way.

I then reached out to some of my 
counterparts at other synagogues 
and many have moved past this 
approach. The best response I 
received is that this isn’t just the 
Board of Trustees’ synagogue, we 
all own the synagogue and the 
experiences we offer.

Now don’t get me wrong, the 
members of our Board need to be 
some of our most active members, 
including participating in the 
tradition of greeting at services.  It 

simply feels exclusionary to invite 
only the Board to participate.

It’s Time for a New Approach –   
Earlier this year, the religious life 
committee started to take ownership 
of recruiting greeters for Shabbat 
services. Many on this committee 
started to challenge the status quo 
and ask if we could include more 
people like we do for major holidays.

The resounding answer is yes!  We 
all have the opportunity to participate.  
While we aren’t “commanded” to be 
greeters at services like we are in the 
Torah, we have to decide if we are all 
going to take ownership of our 
synagogue, or if we are going to defer 
to a small group of board members.

Participating is simple, just reach out 
to Ari Kohen at akohen2@unl.edu  
or Allison Newfeld at 
anewfeld@bethel-omaha.org  and 
they can show you how to pick a 
date.  We can then walk you through 
a few things you need to know.

But Wait, There’s More – We have 
two other roles that are currently 
filled by many congregants.  Those 
roles are Service Coordinator and 
Gabbai.  We have a very strong 
group of coordinators and Gabbaim 
but it is time to add more members 
to the team.

If you are comfortable with the flow 
of the Torah service, then you are a 
perfect fit for being a service 
coordinator.  This is a great way to 
participate in the service and 
provide a huge amount of help to 
the Rabbi and Hazzan. Not to
mention that handing out the Aliyot 
is a true honor and quite

meaningful to people.  If you are 
interested in being a service 
coordinator, reach out to Rabbi 
Abraham at rabbiabraham@bethel-
omaha.org or Hazzan Krausman at 
hazzankrausman@bethel-omaha.org.

Additionally, we are looking for 
additional Gabbaim to lead our 
Torah services.  This is a call out to 
all Torah readers, even the 
infrequent ones, to participate as 
a Gabbai. These are important roles 
that make sure we read the Torah 
accurately and also handle the 
logistics of the Torah service.  I would 
encourage you to reach out to 
Hazzan Krausman at 
hazzankrausman@bethel-omaha.org 
and take his class on becoming 
a Gabbai.

There are many ways to connect 
to the Shabbat experience beyond 
attending. There are several roles 
that impact the experience and 
quality of the service. We all need 
to own this experience, and today 
we have an opportunity to make 
a difference.

Jay Gordman 

President’s Corner - Let’s Not Just Welcome the 
Stranger, Let’s Welcome Each Other
By Jay Gordman, 
President of the Board of Trustees

We all own the synagogue 
and the experiences we offer.


